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Assistant Principal Report  

 

Hello everyone! My name is Skye Staude and I am very excited to introduce myself as the new 

Assistant Principal of the Re-engagement programs (Turning Point and Ignition Point) based 

in Colac. 

I have moved here from St Kilda which, as you can imagine, has been quite the change.  

Instead of car horns and loud music waking me up at night, I now have mooing mothers 

stumbling around blindly trying to find their calves in the dark! I am loving the change of 

scenery and getting to know the Colac and Lavers Hill communities.  

My role at Lavers Hill K -12 College is to oversee the Turning Point program and develop  

Ignition Point, the new Years 7-9 program. With one Ignition Point group already up and 

running and another two to start next term, the program is growing steadily. The aim of  

Ignition Point is to work with young people who have dis -engaged from mainstream  

education for a variety of reasons and may require smaller classes, individualised support and 

hands-on learning.  

Already, we are seeing positive changes in the young people; one student who missed 6 

months of school in the second half of last year, has not missed one day of  

Ignition Point since starting at the beginning of the year; another student who experiences  

significant anxiety as her barrier to attending school has also not missed one day of Ignition 

Point since starting at the beginning of the year; and finally, one report from a student’s 

mother proudly stating that her son has not come home from school this happy in years. 

These stories highlight the need for programs like Ignition Point; so that these young people 

can thrive, achieve and belong in a school setting.  

 

It has been fantastic to learn of the successes of the Turning Point program- from its early 

beginnings in 2014 to now operating as a fully-fledged Re-engagement program.  

The Courtyard Project has been a delight to see- a huge initiative that has been planned, de-

signed and built by the Turning Point students. It will provide all of the students and staff 

with an outdoor space that is essential for wellbeing and productive learning. Well done to 

the Turning Point teaching staff and students who have contributed to creating such a wel-

coming space.  

I really look forward to connecting with the Lavers Hill K -12 College students, staff, parents 

and wider community in the future in an effort to further strengthen teaching, learning and 

wellbeing.  

 

Skye Staude 

Assistant Principal  

Lavers Hill K -12 College 
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kinder news  

 

With such beautiful weather we 

spent as much time as we could 

outside! We did some outdoor 

painting, the trucks were used to 

put out a small (pretend!) bush-

fire the boys spotted on the 

fence line and after all that excitement the trucks even got 

to enjoy some recharge time in the tent to relax.  

On Tuesday we get to go up to 

the library at school and borrow 

some special picture story books 

to bring back down to kinder 

with us. We love our special story 

time with Deb and everyone in 

the library.  

This week we read about  

Penelope, a pygmy possum!  

As we are learning all about habitats is was awesome to learn 

about the habitat of one of Australiaõs native animals high up in 

the wilderness.   

Weõve had two birthdays this week at Kinder! On Thursday we  

celebrated Rylan turning 5 with some yummy Batman cupcakes 

him Mum made for us! òBatman tastes yummy! - Jenevieveó 

On Sunday Amelie also turned 5!  

Happy Birthday to our two newest 5 year olds!  
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Prep ð 4 news p-4 Harmony Day next week 
Harmony Day is held around the world each year on March 21st.  

Harmony Day celebrates inclusion and diversity. Next Tuesday, years Prep ï 4 will celebrate Harmony Day.  

Our daily activities will focus on harmony and inclusion. 

Students are encouraged to wear orange  

and to bring along [or bring a photo of]  

something from another culture for the day 

Any queries please ring a member of the Early Years team 

 

IN PREPARATION FOR THE OPENING OF THE  

COMMUNITY FIRE SHELTER  
 

In preparation for the 

opening of the  

Community Fire Shelter 

Prep  ᶅ4 students, this 

term, are finding about 

emergency services in 

our community.  

We are also focusing on 

what volunteers in our community do and why they do it.  

This week we visit 

Ray at the police sta-

tion and had a visit 

from Kylie McLaren 

CFA educator. Kylie 

taught us when bad 

fires are likely to happen, how they will behave in certain topogra-

phies and how to prepare for a fire emergency. She also gave out 

ᶮϳϨϯϷϢϡϧϳᶯΞϷϩϴϨΞϬϯϴϳΞϥϸϣϩϴϩϮϧΞϡϮϤΞϵϳϥϦϵϬΞ 

goodies.  
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Alpine Camp 

Opened in April 2000 as an innovative specialist setting for leadership education,  

The Alpine School  is unique within the Department of Education and Early Childhood 

Development (DEECD). Situated at 1600 metres above sea level near Dinner Plain 

Village in the Victorian Alps, the school provides an intensive, high quality leadership 

and enterprise program for small teams of Year 9 students selected from Victorian 

government schools.  

 

Lavers Hill college has 4 students attending the Alpine School camp early in term 2.  

Isabelle, Skye, Mitch & Jacobi along with their parents have meet with Brett Michie  

who is from the Alpine school to get a further insight of what the camp offers.  

 

The Students are holding some canteen days to help cover the costs associated with 

the campé. 

 

This Friday the 17th March is the 1st fundraiser/ canteen day  

Donõt forget your orders for the lunch, they are offering   

§ Yummy Lasagne & Salad 

 

§ Baked Potatos with all the  

toppings 

 

§ Milk Shakes  

 

§ Fresh Fruit  
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Parents Club  

 

The Parents Club held their AGM on Wednesday 8th March 

All positions have been left open at this stage due to lack of volunteers. 

At the meeting we spoke about all the fundraising  efforts that the Parents Club had 

done over the years and believe it or not the fundraising for the college has been  quite 

amazing. 

Over the past 6 or so years the Parents club have managed to raise over $9000, by 

holding canteen days regularly, running stalls, catering for events and running BBQ `s  

They have also kindly given money to subsidized camps and excursions to help parents 

with the costs, and given out awards to students at our Presentation day. 

And that is all thanks to the wonderful parent VOLUNTEERS!!!  

The parents club will go on ……….… 

we are running an Easter Raffle  from now until the end of term 1.  

So look out for Raffle books that will be sent home 

with the college newsletter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets are $1 each   

(please write on both sides and send them back to school with the money) 

Tickets will also be available to purchase from the office. 
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